
Act 15 of the Third Special Session of 1989. 
 
     Act 15                                                          SB10 
 
By: Joint Budget Committee                             CALL ITEM   30 
 
 
                      For An Act To Be Entitled  
       "AN ACT TO AMEND SECTION 2 AND SECTION 3 OF ACT 126 OF THE 
       FIRST EXTRAORDINARY SESSION OF 1989 WHICH APPROPRIATES FUNDS 
       FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION - EDUCATIONAL TELEVISION 
       DIVISION FOR THE BIENNIAL PERIOD ENDING JUNE 30, 1991; AND 
       FOR OTHER PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  Section 2 of Act 126 of the First Extraordinary Session of 
1989 is hereby amended to read as follows: 
     "EXTRA HELP - STATE.  There is hereby authorized, for the Department of 
Education - Educational Television Division for the 1989-91 biennium, the 
following maximum number of part-time or temporary employees, to be known as 
"Extra Help", payable from funds appropriated herein for such purposes:  Ten 
(10) temporary or part-time employees, when needed, at rates of pay not to 
exceed those provided in the Uniform Classification and Compensation Act, or 
its successor, for the appropriate classification.  Many of these positions 
are related to specific projects, and those positions so related are 
specifically exempt from limitations of hours, either by act or regulation." 
 
     SECTION 2.  Section 3 of Act 126 of the First Extraordinary Session of 
1989 is hereby amended to read as follows: 
      "EXTRA HELP - CASH.  There is hereby authorized, for the Department of 
Education - Educational Television Division for the 1989-91 biennium, the 
following maximum number of part-time or temporary employees, to be known as 
"Extra Help", payable from funds appropriated herein for such purposes:  Ten 
(10) temporary or part-time employees, when needed, at rates of pay not to 
exceed those provided in the Uniform Classification and Compensation Act, or 
its successor, for the appropriate classification.  Many of these positions 
are related to specific projects, and those positions so related are 
specifically exempt from limitations of hours, either by act or regulation." 
 
     SECTION 3.  COMPLIANCE WITH OTHER LAWS.  Disbursement of funds authorized 
by this Act shall be limited to the appropriation for such agency and funds 
made available by law for the support of such appropriations; and the 
restrictions of the State Purchasing Law, the General Accounting and Budgetary 
Procedures Law, the Revenue Stabilization Law, the Regular Salary Procedures 
and Restrictions Act, or their successors, and other fiscal control laws of 
this State, where applicable, and regulations promulgated by the Department of 
Finance and Administration, as authorized by law, shall be strictly complied 
with in disbursement of said funds. 
 
     SECTION 4.  All provisions of this Act of a general and permanent nature 
are amendatory to the Arkansas Code of 1987 Annotated and the Arkansas Code 
Revision Commission shall incorporate the same in the Code. 
 
     SECTION 5.  EMERGENCY CLAUSE.  It hereby found and determined by the 
Seventy-Seventh General Assembly meeting in Third Extraordinary Session that 
limiting the number of hours worked by some "Extra Help" employees of the 



Department of Education - Educational Television Division would severely 
impede the operations of the agency.  Therefore, an emergency is hereby 
declared to exist and this Act being necessary for the immediate preservation 
of the public peace, health and safety shall be in full force and effect from 
and after its passage and approval. 
 
 
          APPROVED: November 6, 1989 
 
                                 _____________ 
 
 
 


